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The	Call	to	Convention	has	(hopefully)	been	delivered	to	your	inboxes	and	
mail	boxes	or	you	have	made	your	way	to	our	website	and	retrieved	a	

copy	and	are	in	the	process	of	completing	and	submitting!		


Keep	reading	and	you	will	find	Registration	&	Convention	details	(hotel,	
menus)	for	our	126th	Spring	Convention!		Along	with	the	preliminary	

Agenda	and	Proposed	Resolutions.		


All	meetings	will	be	LIVE	and	IN-PERSON	and	we	can’t	wait!!


The 126th Spring Convention is a GO!! 

CANDIDATES!!	We	need	YOU!

If	you	have	any	interest	in	running	for	office	for	GFWC-WS	and	

making	an	impact	in	our	state,	now	is	the	time	to	make	that	known!	


	Review	the	by-laws,	get	your	District’s	endorsement,	notify	
Jeanette	Jester	-	Nominating	Committee	Chairman,	and	nominate	

from	the	floor	at	Spring	Convention.		Its	not	too	late!




Reaching forRAINBOWS

			
				


													

First	of	all,	I	would	like	to	thank	all	of	you	fantastic	GFWC-WS	members	
for	giving	me	the	honor	to	serve	as	your	2020–2022	GFWC-WS	
President.	I	would	also	like	to	express	my	appreciation	to	all	of	you	who	
attended	our	ZOOM	meetings	for	the	past	two	years.	Lastly,	I	would	
like	your	thoughts	and	prayers	that	our	126th	Annual	Spring	Convention	
will	be	in	person	April	21	through	the	24th	in	Olympia,	Washington.	


We	have	had	ZOOM	official	meetings,	ZOOM	social	meetings,	had	
jewelry	raffles	by	ZOOM;	you	received	your	teddy	bears	to	hand	out	to	
children,	and	you	have	created	purses	with	items	that	women	would	

need	in	a	homeless	situation	or	domestic	violence	situation.	You	have	had	many	projects	
that	you	have	completed	within	your	own	club	or	district	during	this	time	of	ZOOM.	I	have	
attended	district	meetings	via	ZOOM,	club	meetings	via	ZOOM	and	international	meetings	
via	their	version	of	ZOOM.	


At	this	time	most	of	us	are	still	wearing	masks	and	hopefully	have	had	all	vaccines	plus	a	
booster	shot	but	it	is	still	generally	a	personal	choice	unless	your	area	is	mandated.	I	do	
understand	at	this	time	(by	State	mandate)	the	hotel	in	Olympia	is	requiring	masks	be	worn	
by	everyone	in	attendance	in	all	public	areas.	That	requirement	may	change	by	the	time	of	
our	convention.


I	would	also	like	those	who	can	or	choose	to,	bring	a	teddy	bear,	or	a	gently	used	purse	filled	
with	items	such	as	toothbrushes,	toothpaste,	lipstick	or	lip-gloss,	comb	or	brush,	any	items	
that	someone	would	not	think	to	bring	in	a	domestic	violence	situation	or	who	may	
experience	homelessness.	Those	items	will	then	be	given	to	domestic	violence	shelters	or	
homeless	shelters	in	the	local	area,	that	also	accept	children.	


Look	for	the	Call	to	Spring	Convention	in	the	following	pages.	Please	believe	in	rainbows	
and	register	early.	I	have	missed	seeing	you	all	and	have	lots	of	hugs	to	distribute.	Looking	
forward	to	seeing	you	In	April	2022.		Looking	forward	to	a	real	live,	and	well	attended,	
GFWC-WS	Spring	Convention	in	Olympia,	Washington.

						

Just	remember,		“To Reach the Rainbow…You Must Take Chances”

						


	 	 Lela	J	Taylor

	 	 GFWC-Washington	State	

	 	 President	2020-2022


Page 2



Page 3

Parliamentary	Procedure
Why	Parliamentary	Law?


Nancy	Jones,	Parliamentary	Authority

Adapted	from	Robert’s	Rules	of	Order	Newly	Revised


12th	Edition


The	rules	of	parliamentary	law	are	written	on	a	careful	balance	of	the	rights	of	persons	or	
subgroups	within	an	organization’s	or	an	assembly’s	total	membership.	These	rules	are	based	on	a	
concern	for	the	rights:


• of	the	majority,

• of	the	minority,	especially	a	strong	minority	(greater	than	one	third),	

• of	individual	members,

• of	absentees,	and

• of	all	these	together.


The	ways	of	protecting	all	of	these	rights	in	appropriate	form,	is	much	of	the	body	of	parliamentary	
law.		The	need	for	these	protections	commands	the	constant	revisions	the	laws	have	undergone	
over	the	years.


Parliamentary	procedure	enables	the	overall	membership	of	an	organization	to	express	its	resolve,	
while	empowering	its	leadership	as	it	sees	fit	to	allow.		The	overall	membership	keeps	the	direct	
control	over	its	business	that	it	chooses	to	reserve	for	itself.			It	is	the	majority	of	members	taking	
part	in	the	meeting	who	decide	the	general	outcome,	but	only	after	the	opportunity	for	a	process	
of	full	and	free	discussion.		Only	two	thirds	or	more	of	members	present	and	voting	may	deny	a	
minority	or	any	member	the	right	of	such	discussion.		


Each	individual	or	subgroup	has	the	right	to	make	the	maximum	effort	to	have	their	position	
discussed	and	declared	the	will	of	the	assembly,	to	the	extent	it	can	be	accepted	by	the	interest	of	
the	entire	body.		This	is	why	there	are	usually	time	limits	placed	on	speakers	during	the	
presentations	of	bylaws	and	resolutions,	for	example.


Another	important	principle	is	that	of	a	protection	against	instability.	This	could	come	from	a	slight	
difference	in	attendance;	the	requirements	for	changing	an	earlier	action	are	greater	than	those	
needed	for	taking	the	action	in	the	first	place.		


The	application	of	parliamentary	law	is	the	best	method	developed	to	allow	an	organization	or	
group	of	any	size,	while	protecting	every	member’s	opinion,	to	achieve	the	general	consensus	on	a	
wide	variety	of	questions	of	different	difficulty	in	a	minimum	amount	of	time.		This	also	helps	work	
through	internal	environment	ranging	from	total	harmony	to	hardened	or	emotional	division	of	
opinion.


The	use	of	Parliamentary	Law	is	the	most	useful	tool	in	any	leaders	briefcase.		Know	the	basics	and	
you	will	get	through	any	meeting	you	need	to	chair.		The	12th	Edition	of	Robert’s	Rules	of	Order	
Newly	Revised	was	published	last	year.		Make	sure	your	club	has	a	copy	to	share	with	your	officers.		


Living the Volunteer Spirit
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Dear	Fellow	Clubwomen	of	Washington	State….


You	still	have	time	to	make	a	big	impact	&	finish	President	Lela’s	State	Endowment	fund	
campaign	strong!		Make	your	contribution	now	to	the	‘Reaching	For	Rainbows’	

Endowment	Fund.		Recognize	your	outgoing	officers,	your	incoming	officers,	special	
members	or	occasions	within	your	clubs…	all	are	excellent	reasons	to	make	your	donation	

today!	You’ll	feel	great	after	you	write	your	checks	&	fill	out	the	donation	form	found	

on	page	81	of	the	Administrative	Manual.


Thanks	for	helping	to	fill	the	pot	of	gold	at	the	end	of	our	rainbow.

	


										Linda	Butcher

												GFWC-WS	Endowment	Fund	Trustee


									The	sky’s	the	limit	&	we	are	all	Reaching	for	Rainbows.


Living the Volunteer Spirit

Environment	CSP	 		


Crocus	and	daffodils	are	coming	up.		Maybe	Spring	will	be	here	soon.		We	
have	certainly	had	our	fill	of	snow,	rain,	floods,	landslides,	and	wind	storms.		
Would	be	nice	to	“dry	out”.		We	had	Fall	plantings,	trimming	trees	and	
bushes…	almost	time	to	thatch,	mow	and	edge.		Get	those	flower	boxes	ready	to	beautify	your	
home	and	yard.		Then	there	is	the	garden,	time	to	get	the	ground	ready.			I	admire	those	
individuals.		Our	life	comes	full	circle	but	in	between	the	“work”	is	time	to	enjoy	our	beautiful	
surroundings.		Whatever	your	environmental	interests,	they	are	always	rewarding.		Visit	the	
parks…	have	an	in	car	picnic.		It	gets	you	in	a	different	environment.


Keep	enjoying	your	daily	activities.		Remember	to	recycle,	reuse	and	repurpose	items.		Enjoy	life.		
Hope	to	see	many	of	you	at	District	Spring	Conference	and	even	more	at	State	Convention	in	
Olympia	in	April.			Federation	Forest	Work	Day	will	be	May	14th.		**	PS:		As	I	am	writing	this,	the	TV	
is	on	in	the	background.		Plastics	vs	stainless	steel	for	kids	and	school	lunchrooms?		A	pediatrician/
mother	is	trying	to	find	a	solution	of	not	using	plastics	at	lunchtime.		Chemicals	are	released	after	
much	use.		Plastics	contribute	to	kids	health	issues	in	the	
hormone	system.		More	changes	needed?


Beth	Juvik

Chairman								


CSP’s,	Advancement	Areas,	Programs


https://www.gfwcws.org/manuals-forms/ws-manuals---forms.html


ESO	-	Epsilon Sigma Omicron

Have	you	been	reading??		Lots	of	extra	free	time	
makes	it	easier	than	ever	to	get	involved	with	ESO!		
Did	you	know	you	can	READ	or	LISTEN!		Audiobooks	
count	ever	bit	as	much	as	paperbacks	and	hardbacks!		
Libraries	have	lots	of	available	“borrows”		you	can	
check	out.		


Resharing	our		‘Reader’s	Record’	form	for	Washington	
State	below.		Please	do	not	adjust	the	size.		It	needs	to	remain	4x6	to	fit	in	the	file	box.		If	
you’d	rather	fill	them	out	electronically,	the	file	in	excel	format	is	posted	on	our	website.		If	
you	are	reading	paper	books,	we	need	page	count	and	approx	hours	spent	reading.		If	you	
just	can’t	keep	track	of	hours	spent	reading,	you	can	also	approximate	it	by	dividing	the	total	
page	count	by	30	to	find	hours.	


Not	an	ESO		member	or	your	club	doesn’t	have	a	reading	circle,	contact	Jeanette	and	she	
can	help	you	and/or	your	club	get	started.	


Jeanette	Jester	

ESO	Study	Director


CSP’s,	Advancement	Areas,	Programs
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EPSILON SIGMA OMICRON READER'S RECORD NAME

CLUB PHONE

EMAIL

ADDRESS CITY, ZIP

SIGNED COURSE #

AUTHOR BOOK TITLE PUB YR # PGS TIME

1

2

3

4

5

6

7

8

9

10



Membership	Memories

GFWC/WS	is	not	just	clubs	having	social	get	togethers,	many	working	parts	go	into	a	club	and	team	
work	is	top	on	the	list.		Success	comes	from	this	team	work	no	matter	what	you	are	accomplishing.	Our	
organization	was	started	to	help	those	in	need	and	to	give	women	opportunities	they	had	known	they	
wanted	but	had	no	idea	how	to	find	them.	


The	1800’s	were	difficult	times	especially	for	men	finding	themselves	and	had	never	thought	a	wife,	
mother,	daughter	could	need	to	find	themselves	also.		Our	Federation	was	the	open	door	and	has	
continued	to	thrive	for	women’s	rights	and	broadening	horizons.


As	distasteful	for	some	and	very	time	consuming	as	reporting	is,	we	must	make	sure	everything	
accomplished	is	recorded	sent	to	our	state	and	sent	on	to	the	GFWC	Headquarters.		You	see,	at	the	top,	
needs	our	hours	and	reports	to	apply	for	grants	so	headquarters	can	keep	giving	all	we	need	to	run	our	
states.		Again,	MONEY!		It	is	our	staple	in	all	we	do	to	accomplish	our	community	service.	Please	
continue	the	reporting	I	have	read.	You	are	all	phenomenal!


So	wonderful	GFWC	Headquarters	has	given	us	the	opportunities	to	pick	and	choose.	Domestic	
Violence,	Advocates	for	Children,	Arts	and	Culture,	Civic	Engagement	and	Outreach	CSP,	Education	and	
Libraries,	Environment,	Health	and	Wellness.		A	wide	variety	of	“Unity	and	Diversity”	We	are	
celebrating	the	years	of	dedication.	Our	oldest	club	is	126	years	old.	I	must	add	that	this	dedication	
comes	from	strong	Leadership	handed	down	each	year.


Reading	your	reports	I	will	mention	a	few	of	your	community	outreach.		Holiday	food	and	gifts	for	
families,	reaching	out	to	our	Veterans	in	Hospitals	and	VFW	clubs,	Valentines	Day	cards	for	Meals	on	
Wheels	to	cheer	and	bring	joy	to	shut	ins	and	the	ill.	Conservation	programs	for	bird	species,	on	the	
east	side	of	the	state,	that	may	be	lost	in	agriculture	moving	the	habitats.		Recycling	plastics,	paper,	
metal,	aluminum	containers	dumped	and	heading	for	our	oceans.		Home	products	collected	and	sent	to	
2nd	hand	stores.	This	in	one	avenue	provides	jobs	to	mentally	challenged.	Donations	to	many	national	
organizations	mostly	children’s	advocates.			Work	day	one	time	of	the	year	in	our	own	Federation	
Forest.	Collections	Food	Bank,	Supplies	for	the	schools	since	cut	back	has	taken	place.		Clothing	for	
children	taken	from	Domestic	Abuse	homes	in	the	middle	of	the	night	in	only	their	pajamas.		Beds	built	
and	quilts	made	for	each	child	sleeping	on	floors.	Each	month	is	honored	like	October	for	Breast	Cancer.		
Donations	to	St.	Jude	for	research	for	children’s	cancer.		I	have	just	touched	on	your	wonderful	and	
fulfilling	giving	of	yourselves.


I	need	for	you	to	share	with	women	that	want	to	give	but	don’t	know	where	to	look	to	find	where.

Remember	there	is	a	contest	until	the	end	of	this	administration.		Let	us	make	a	difference!!!!!!


Happy	Birthday	to	our	100,	75,	and	50	year	clubs	and	Districts.

GFWC	Woman’s	Club	of	Olympia	(126);	Vancouver	was	(121)	always	remembered,	Tillicum	(117),	
Tacoma	(115),	Woman’s	Club	of	Spokane	(114),	Moses	Lake	(107),	Chewelah	(107),	Kirkland	(102),	
Amalak		(100),	Philomathic	of	Waterville	(93),	Cathlamet	(90),	Camas-Washougal	(75),	Kitsap	Peninsula	
(75),	Chambers	Bay	(56),	Gavel	(55),	Commencement	Bay(51),	Battle	Ground	(50)


In	Federation	Love

Lynn	Cline	

GFWC/WS	Membership	Chairman

Page 7Living the Volunteer Spirit
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https://www.gfwc.org/what-we-do/annual-convention/

Registration is now open for this year’s International 
Convention in New Orleans, LA! 


The Early Bird package discount ends April 30 so if  you are at 
all considering going, don’t wait too long to get registered! 


Please tell Kim ( daiziedot@yahoo.com ) or Susan 
( suewatergirl@comcast.net ) if  you are planning to attend so 
we can get a list going of  who’s in, who needs a roommate, 
make travel arrangements, etc.   The more the merrier!


News	from	Headquarters


Women’s	History	Month

It’s	too	late	for	anyone	in	WA	to	register	and	attend	but	this	
year’s	Women’s	History	event	at	Headquarters	features	
Stephen	A.	Hansen,	architectural	historian,	historic	
preservation	specialist,	and	author	of	A	History	of	Dupont	
Circle:	Center	of	High	Society	in	the	Capital.	Hansen	will	share	
the	fascinating	history	of	the	Dupont	Circle	neighborhood	
where	our	Federation	home	was	built	in	1875.	


His	book	is	available	wherever	you	find	your	favorite	reads!	

mailto:daiziedot@yahoo.com
mailto:suewatergirl@comcast.net
https://www.gfwc.org/what-we-do/annual-convention/
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News	from	Headquarters


Hi Ladies,

Some of you might be having trouble viewing the GFWC Clubwoman Magazine so I have 
put together some instructions to help you.  The GFWC Clubwoman magazine is now only 
available on the GFWC Portal.  (Every club and member is automatically 100% subscribed!)


You can find the portal under membership at GFWC.org.  I bookmark the portal so I can go 
directly to the portal.  If you receive News & Notes, then you already have a Member Portal 
profile.


Go to the GFWC member portal and login by clicking the icon at the top right of the page 
that looks like a person. 

Enter your email address and password.

Click the person icon again and select My Digital Library

Click on Resources
Click on "C"

Click on Clubwoman Magazine

Click on the title of the issue you want to read, this allows you to 
download a pdf of the magazine.  

Be sure to find and explore the A Soup-er Cookbook… scroll 
through and will find the winning entry of our very own Cheryl 
Holman!  


You can download any edition of magazine, or the cookbook, on 
your computer and look at it later. 


I know it looks like a lot of steps, but they are easy steps.  I hope this helps.  There are other 
things that you can find in the resources such as the GFWC Club Manual.  When you have 
time explore the resources.


Nancy Burdick

Administrative Secretary


Spring Magazine 
Available for Download

Did you know that the Clubwoman Magazine 
is FREE for everyone??!

Living the Volunteer Spirit

http://gfwc.org/
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It’s a FOREST WORK DAY

Saturday May 14, 2022 

10am-2pm


Look	forward	and	plan	to	spend	the	day	in	the	Forest!		Come	out	to	our	beautiful	forest	and	help	
get	the	interpretive	gardens	and	trail	signs	ready	for	visitors!		We	will	be	weeding	and	spreading	
mulch	in	the	garden	beds,	cleaning	off	the	trail	signs	on	the	interpretive	trail	near	the	center	and	
possibly	other	light	tasks.	A	guided	walk	through	the	forest,	after	lunch,	will	wrap	up	the	day.		


Things	to	know	for	the	day:	

• Breakfast	treats,	coffee	and	other	beverages	will	be	provided	along	with	 

													food-handler’s	gloves	to	serve	them.

• No	need	to	pack	a	lunch,	as	that	too,	will	be	provided.

• Bring	hand	gardening	tools	and	gloves	if	you	wish.


Directions:		

From	the	North,	take	SR	167	southbound.	Follow	167	a	little	less	than	20	miles	to	Highway	410	East.	
Or	from	the	Olympia/Tacoma	area,	take	SR	512	East	to	SR	410	East.		Once	on	Highway	410,	continue	
to	Enumclaw,	approximately	15	miles.	Remain	on	highway	410	through	Enumclaw.		The	park	is	
located	15	miles	east	of	Enumclaw	on	Route	410	about	30	miles	below	the	summit	of	Chinook	Pass.			


Around	milepost	41,	watch	for	a	sign	on	the	right	side	of	the	road	when	the	Federation	Forest	State	
Park	property	begins.		(For	those	of	you	who	have	been	to	the	park	before,	the	sign	is	new—the	old	
log	sign	rotted	and	was	replaced	with	a	fiberglass	one.)		Continue	past	that	sign	until	you	see	a	sign	
for	Interpretive	Center,	also	on	the	right	side	of	the	roadway.		Shortly	past	the	interpretive	Center	
sign	is	a	mailbox	on	the	right	at	the	park	entrance.		Proceed	into	the	park	property	and	park	in	
designated	parking	areas.		Because	we	are	volunteers	working	
at	the	park,	no	Discover	Pass	is	needed.


Thanks	to	all	clubs	who	keep	donations	in	their	budget	~

Lynn	Cline	

GFWC-WS	Federation	Forest	Chairman



Clubs	in	our	State
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Find us on Facebook:  
GFWC Battle Ground

Living the Volunteer Spirit

GFWC	Sokico	members	held	their	
December	meeting	in	Auburn	and	

collected	sanitary	supplies	for	DAWN,	

a	women's	shelter.


Members	Nancy	Jones,	Suzanne	Bagdon,	
Susan	Tyler,	Kathie	Jorgensen.	Betty	

MacMaster,	Carolyn	Johnson	

and	Judy	Olson.

GFWC	Battle	Ground


GFWC	Sokico


Cindi	Pike,	Johanna	Hyatt	and	Darlene	Angelato	made	this	quilt	for	former	
scholarship	winner,	Kylie	Sahota,	whose	father,	Vancouver	Police	officer,	
Donald	Sahota,	recently	lost	his	life	during	a	criminal	investigation.


Find us on Facebook:  
GFWC Sokico Woman's Club

https://www.facebook.com/GFWC-Sokico-Womans-Club-373782412265/
https://www.facebook.com/GFWCBG/


Clubs	in	our	State
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Members made cards for a nonprofit to give 
to patients to give to loved ones


Sounds complicated, but it is all about 
networking. Patients in hospitals and 
longterm care facilities often feel as though 
they are continually on the receiving end of 
love and have nothing to give in return. 
Members made cheerful cards for patients to 
give to their loved ones. 


To provide a conduit between the club and 
various kinds of patients, the handcrafted 
cards were donated to a nonprofit with 
connections to many health care facilities. 


Wendy McDaniels, left, spearheaded the 
project and instructed the other members in 
their card-making. She also provided all the 
patterns and materials.


Others in the photos are Ginger Crabtree, 
Leese Pohl and Gloria Walck.

Lydia explains F&CRC services

Lydia Sanders, director of the school 

district's Family and Community Resource 
Center, gave a program update of ways her 

staff uses to help students and families 
break away from difficult and seemingly 

hopeless life patterns.


      Off the job, she mentors women with 
low self-esteem through a one-on one 

"Women Who Win" model she is 
developing.


GFWC	Battle	Ground
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LFL	receives	add-on

With	the	help	of	GFWC	husbands	Dave	Miller	(builder)	and	Ray	
Zimmerman	(installer),	a	new	section	of	the	club's	Little	Free	
Library	was	installed	on	December	15.	The	addition	matches	the	
original	LFL	decor	and	is	dedicated	to	the	shelving	of	children's	
books.	The	GFWC	logo	is	proudly	displayed	on	both	sections.


Showing	the	new	unit's	books	are	president	Mary	Lee	Miller	
and	Johanna	Hyatt	who	maintains	the	inventory.	Dave	and	Ray,	
far	right,	admire	the	fiinished	mini-library.	The	library	has	
enjoyed	a	great	deal	of	activity	--	take	a	book;	leave	a	book.	A	
roof	over	their	heads	and	a	gravel	floor	under	their	feet,	make	
the	location	inviting	and	comfortable	for	readers.

GFWC	Battle	Ground




Clubs	in	our	State
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A	little	further	north	up	the	highway,	GFWC	Valley	Volunteers	has	recently	joined	the	Little	
Free	Library	fun!		Member,	Marion	Hale	‘received’	a	Little	Free	Library	when	her	son	built	
her	one,	club	members	were	quick	to	vote	YES	to	support	the	operation	when	Marion	
asked	if	we’d	like	to	participate	and	supply	books	as	needed!	


As	shown,	it	was	a	family	affair,	with	her	son	installing	the	library	and	both	her	grand-
daughers	responsible	for	the	art!		Marion’s	library	is	registered	

at	https://littlefreelibrary.org

GFWC	Valley	Volunteers


https://littlefreelibrary.org
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Chambers	Bay	has	been	busy:		making	pillow	cases	for	children’s	
hospitals,	cutting	squares	and	rectangles	for	Days4Girls	for	menstrual	
control	covers	for	use	in	Refugee	camps.		Days	gave	us	bolts	to	cut	
and	we	found	working	together	things	went	smoother.			The	club	
supported	4	families	for	Thanksgiving	and	Christmas	–	food	and	gifts	
for	the	whole	family.		Collecting	gift	cards	and	socks	for	the	foster	care	
system	(District).		3	members	volunteered	on	a	Sat.	in	Dec.	to	shop	for	
kids	in	local	schools.		Sponsored	by	a	local	group,	Caring	for	Kids,	who	
receives	donations	throughout	the	year.		We	support	them	with	items,	
food	and	money.		For	fun	we	attend	their	dinner/auction.		This	year	we	put	together	2	baskets	with	
homemade	quilts	and	handmade	sweaters,	stuffed	animals	+.		We	still	volunteer	at	My	Sisters	Pantry	
distributing	food.		Feel	lucky	to	do	some	inside	events.		


Outside	projects	can	get	more	members	involved.			A	small	weeding	project	at	Amara	(foster	care)	turned	
major.		Amara	staff	and	some	foster	families	helped.		A	small	weeding	in	front	ended	up	with	netting	and	
bark	around	the	whole	house.		We	cleaned	the	roof	and	gutters,	with	some	repairs,	of	tree	needles	and	
installed	new	downspouts.		We	also	weed	and	plant	at	Serra	House	(homeless	teens)	in	downtown	
Tacoma.		They	moved	to	this	house	and	needed	outside	work.		Also	attended	a	dinner/auction	for	them.		
Our	Nov./Dec.	fundraiser	gave	us	over	$2500	–	selling	carwash	tickets.		


PS			Through	our	club	Facebook	page	we	received	a	message	from	our	“daughter”	Mary	in	Uganda.		She	
must	have	found	paperwork	with	our	club	and	individual	names.		Sent	a	short	note	and	pics	of	herself,	
husband	and	2	sons.	(We	paid	her	school	tuition	(uniform	+)	for	youth	and	3	years	of	college.	


Submitted	by:	co-president	Beth	Juvik		

Chamber’s	Bay	Woman’s	Club

Clubs	in	our	State


BEFORE

AFTER

Living the Volunteer Spirit
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Woman's	Club	of	Olympia
Clubs	in	our	State


The	Woman's	Club	of	Olympia	is	planning	an	open	house	at	4	p.m.	on	the	Friday	of	the	
Washington	State	Spring	Convention	in	April.		Since	the	convention	will	be	held	in	Olympia,	we	
invite	anyone	who	wishes	to	attend	a	tour	of	our	remodeled	house	and	partake	of	some	
refreshments.		We	are	proud	of	the	remodel	and	want	to	show	it	off.		All	of	our	projects	are	now	
complete	and	we	have	used	the	entire	$245,000	through	the	grant	obtained	in	2019	from	the	
Washington	State	Legislature	Community	Project	fund.		Our	open	house	was	held	in	July	with	a	
ribbon	cutting.		We	look	forward	to	having	you	as	our	guests	during	the	convention.


Sandra	M.	Groves,	President

The	Woman's	Club	of	Olympia


The	Woman's	Club	of	Olympia	has	self-
published	a	cookbook	which	contains	recipes	
from	its	members,	quotes	about	cooking,	
information	about	the	Abigail	Stuart	House,	
and	words	of	wisdom.	We	have	also	included,	
on	the	cover	and	the	divider	pages,	color	
depictions	of	watercolors	done	by	Pat	Keith,	
a	local	artist	and	Woman's	Club	member.			The	
cookbook	will	be	on	sale	for	$10	and	we	are	
happy	to	present	it	to	everyone	as	a	great	
way	to	show	your	support	for	GFWC	and	
fellow	club	members.	


Find us on Facebook:  
Woman's Club of Olympia

https://www.facebook.com/womanscluboly


Clubs	in	our	State
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GFWC	Camas	Washougal


Find us on Facebook:  
GFWC Camas-Washougal

In	December		we	purchased	food	items	for	both	Fisher	House	and	Lodge	18	(liver	and	heart	transplant)	
located	on	the	Vancouver	Medical	Campus.		These	food	items	helped	to	stretch	the	pantries	at	both	
facilities.		Leah	and	Barbara	were	co-chairs	for	this	project.	

	

LEFT:	GFWC	Camas	Washougal	members	Leah	Davis,	Barbara	Carpenter.	

Barbara	(receptionist	at	Fisher	House)	and	Susan	Bennett	–	Vice	President


RIGHT:		Leah	Davis,	Susan	Bennett,	

and	Barbara	Carpenter.	

In	December	the	students	at	Hathaway	Elementary	School	used	their	
“positive	reward	tickets”	to	purchase	gifts	for	their	family	members.		The	
items	for	this	amazing	shopping	experience	are	collected	throughout	the	
year.		The	tables	are	set	up	in	the	school	library

	

Left:		Susan	Bennett	–	Vice	President	and	Club	member	Angela	Peterson	
Hancock.


A	student	with	her	purchases.


Students	shopping	the	

various	items.

https://www.facebook.com/gfwc.camaswashougal
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Every	December	GFWC	C-W	visits	the	Quarry	Senior	Living	and	provides	free	gift	wrapping	to	their	
residents.		This	year	due	to	restrictions,	we	were	only	allowed	to	visit	once	instead	of	our	normal	two	visits.


Photos	-	clockwise	from	right

➣	Chris	Kamps,	President	returns	a	wrapped	present	to	

	 former	GFWC	Oregon	member	Mary.

➣	Chris,	Carol	Styles,	Treasurer	and	Jeanette	Jester,	Secretary.

➣	Member	Alma	Ladd	wraps	a	gift.

➣	Member	Leah	Davis	and	Jeanette	Jester,	Secretary

➣	Susan	Bennett,	Vice	President	and	Chris	Kamps,	President

GFWC	Camas	Washougal


Club	8	is	an	afternoon	school	program	that	is	comprised	of	the	two	
middle	schools	here	in	Washougal.		Jemtegaard	and	Canyon	Creek.	


For	the	past	year	and	a	half	GFWC	C-W	was	only	able	to	assist	Club	8	by	
packing	the	ingredient	kits	and	participating	via	Zoom	while	the	students	
cooked	in	their	homes.		In	October	we	were	allowed	to	join	the	students	
at	Canyon	Creek	Middle	School	in	their	cooking	lab.		We	made	both	
sweet	and	savory	pizza’s.


Photos	-	clockwise	from	right:

➣	Students	getting	ready	to	place	their	savory	pizzas	in	the	oven.

➣	Leah	Davis,	GFWC	C-W	member	with	two	of	the	students	and	their	 
			sweet	pizza’s.		


➣	Students	snacking	on	their	savory	pizza’s.
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On	November	11,	GFWC	C-W	along	with	Team	Safeway	Washougal	and	an	assist	from	Walgreens	
and	Grocery	Outlet,	we	served	a	Veteran’s	Day	Mexican	feast	breakfast.


Photos	-	clockwise	from	right:

#1	–	Susan	Bennett	-		Vice	President,	Chris	Kamps	–	
President,	Alma	Ladd,	Carol	Styles	and	Leah	Davis.	
Not	pictured	is	Barbara	Carpenter	and	Kimily	
DeVerteuil.		

#2	Alma	Ladd	with	Deborah	–	Lead	customer	service	
and	Jeff	–	Washougal	Safeway	Store	Director.

#3	The	buffet	line

#4	Juice,	fresh	fruit	skewers	and	burritos	with	all	of	
the	trimmings.		Guacamole,	sour	cream	and	
homemade	salsa.

#5	Kimily	is	also	an	Army	Navy	Recruiter.		She	and	her	
co-worker	Cedric	were	on	kitchen	duty.

GFWC	Camas	Washougal
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Join GFWC Camas-Washougal for 


not one… but TWO


VIRTUAL BINGO FUNDRAISERS


via Zoom


Sunday, March 20 


AND 


Sunday, April 10 


We will start @ 1:00 PST

 


Cards are $10.00 each or 3/$25.00


 

Prizes will be gift card(s) of your choice 


Games 1 - 3 = $25.00


Blackout = $75.00

 


To join in the fun, please contact Susan: 
GFWC_CW@Frontier.com 


(there is an underscore between the two C’s)

or call (916)330-7932


 


mailto:GFWC_CW@Frontier.com
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We	have	been	busy	this	last	fall.		We	have	gained	
two	new	members,	which	brings	Elahan	up	to	a	
total	of	11	members.	Welcome	to	our	two	newest	
members	Karleen		and	Virginia.


Our	members	have	been	active	through	the	
Holidays.	Some	of	the	projects	we	have	worked	
on	are	as	follows:	Wonderland,	Treehouse	for	Children,	Laurel	Cove,	
Pathways,	Mary’s	Place,	Local	food	banks	and	Refugee	Women’s	
Alliance	Seattle.	We	have	donated	clothes,	bedding,	linens,	food	and	
Christmas	Gifts	as	well	as	monetary.	We	have	been	collecting	Dr.	Suess	
books	and	have	sent	over	1200	coupons	to	our	troops.


Three	of	our	members	donated	time	to	be	greeters	at	The	
Bellevue	Botanical	Garden	Holiday	D’light	Event	from	
November	27th	til	December	31st.


								 It	was	a	very	busy	end	of	2021.


Hi	Ladies, 

We	are	partnering	with	Flower	Power	and	have	a	website	where	you	can	order	flowers,	
bulbs	and	perennials.	Our	club	will	receive	a	percentage	of	the	sales	to	use	for	our	various	
community	projects.		Here	is	the	link	to	our	website	to	see	what	they	have	and	place	an	
order.		Thanks	for	your	help,

Nancy	Burdick

GFWC	Kitsap	Peninsula


GFWC Kitsap Peninsula

Flower Power Fundraising helps support groups, causes and 
communities using an earth-friendly alternative to traditional 
fundraising through the sale of flowers, bulbs and perennials that 
can be enjoyed for years to come!

http://gfwckitsappeninsula.fpfundraising.com/

GFWC	Kitsap	Peninsula


GFWC	Elahan
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Candidates	for	Office

Sue	Tyler,	candidate	 
GFWC	Washington	State	President


GFWC	KING	COUNTY	DISTRICT	 
To:	GFWC-	WS	Nominating	Committee	


GFWC	King	County	District	is	pleased	and	proud	to	endorse	
Susan	Tyler	as	the	nominee	for	the	position	of	GFWC-WS	
President.	Susan	has	been	a	member	of	GFWC	Sokico	
Woman’s	Club	for	20	years,	and	during	that	time	she	has	
served	as	Secretary,	Vice	President,	President	and	
numerous	CSP	Chairmanships.	Susan	is	currently	serving	as	
Co-President	of	Sokico.	


Susan	Tyler	has	served	GFWC	King	County	District	in	many	capacities.	Sue	has	served	as	
Secretary,	Vice	President,	and	President.	She	is	currently	Education	and	Libraries	Chairman.	
Sue	began	her	volunteerism	at	the	State	level	as	Secretary	and	has	been	a	member	of	
several	committees.	She	was	a	LEADS	candidate	and	has	represented	GFWC	as	an	advocate	
for	Shot@Life,	a	CSP	Partner	organization.	She	is	currently	serving	as	GFWC-WS	Vice	
President.	


Volunteerism	is	second	nature	to	Susan;	she	was	a	Girl	Scout	leader	for	12	years	and	a	
facilitator	of	adult	learning	for	Girl	Scouts,	teaching	volunteers	leadership	and	outdoor	skills.	
She	has	volunteered	with	the	Seattle	Aquarium	as	Beach	Naturalist	and	Cedar	River	Journey	
Naturalist	for	about	15	years	and	led	workshops	in	marine	biology	and	environmental	
education	at	the	Foss	Waterway	Seaport.


Susan	currently	resides	in	Auburn	with	her	two	daughters	and	their	five	shared	cats.	She	is	
planning	to	retire	(again)	from	Boeing,	after	spending	40+	years	herding	engineers	and	
planning	events.	


Leadership,	enthusiasm,	dedication,	and	willingness	to	accept	challenges	make	Susan	a	
good	choice	for	GFWC-WS	President.	Susan	has	consented	to	have	her	name	placed	in	
nomination,	and	GFWC	King	County	District	is	excited	to	endorse	Susan	Tyler	for	the	office	
of	GFWC-WS	President	for	the	2022-2024	Administration.


	

Sincerely,


Nancy	Larsen

GFWC	King	County	President	
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Candidates	for	Office

Kimberly	Skagen,	candidate	 
GFWC	Washington	State	President-Elect


GFWC-WS	Nominating	Committee	

	 and	GFWC-WS	President,	Lela	Taylor


Ladies,	GFWC	Peninsula	District	is	pleased	to	endorse	
Kimberly	Skagen	for	the	office	of	GFWC-WS	President-Elect	
for	the	2022-2024	administration.		


Kim	has	proven	herself	a	strong	and	dependable	leader	for	
GFWC	since	joining	in	October	of	2010.		She	first	became	
involved,	joining	GFWC	Computer	Link	(now	GFWC	Apple	
Blossom	Club,	2010	to	2015)	and	then	GFWC	Valley	
Volunteers	(2012	to	present).	She	has	held	all	executive	positions	at	the	club	level,	and	is	the	
current	President	of	GFWC	Valley	Volunteers.	Since	serving	as	the	2018-2020	Peninsula	
District	President,	she	is	now	also	a	member	of	GFWC	Keystone	Peninsula,	the	past	district	
presidents	club.


At	the	state	level	she	served	as	the	Advocates	for	Children	chairman,	the	LEADS	candidate	
for	2013,	and	has	held	the	position	of	GFWC-WS	Clubwoman	Editor	since	2014.	Serving	on	
the	Executive	Board,	she	held	the	office	of	Secretary	for	2016-2018,	and	the	office	of	
Treasurer	for	two	terms,	2018-2020	and	current,	2020-2022.


A	Boeing	employee	for	over	thirty	years,	Kim	is	a	technical	drafter	who	has	been	a	Lead	of	
workgroups	for	more	than	half	her	career.	She	currently	works	in	Interiors	Certification,	
supporting	on-time	airplane	completion,	certification,	and	delivery.	She	has	responsibility	for	
managing	schedules,	integrating	work	groups,	presenting	metrics,	and	serving	as	the	
Interiors	voice	for	making	decisions	regarding	airplane	and	delivery	processes.


In	addition	to	her	work	experience,	Kim	has	volunteered	for	other	organizations	besides	
GFWC,	and	held	various	positions	including	secretary,	treasurer,	scheduler,	and	registrar.	
She	has	managed	multiple	“Coffee/Snack	stations”	at	work,	and	has	worked	each	Spring,	
doing	tax	preparation	since	1990.	


GFWC	Peninsula	District	is	very	proud	to	endorse	Kimberly	Skagen	as	President-Elect	for	
GFWC-Washington	State.	


Sincerely,


Cindy	Bassage 
GFWC	Peninsula	District	President
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Candidates	for	Office


GFWC-WS	Nominating	Committee	

	 and	GFWC-WS	President,	Lela	Taylor


GFWC	Columbia	District	is	pleased	and	proud	to	
endorse	Virginia	“Pinkie”	Eggleston	for	the	office	of	
GFWC-WS	Treasurer	for	the	2022-2024	administration.		


Pinkie	has	been	a	member	of	GFWC-WS	for	over	
twenty-eight	years	and	has	previously	served	as	the	GFWC-WS	treasurer	for	six	years.


She	has	also	served	as	the	GFWC-WS	Administrative	Secretary,	two	terms	as	Protocol	Chair,	
two	terms	as	Credentials	Chair,	Clubwoman	Magazine	Chair	and	Registration	Chair.


Before	moving	to	the	Long	Beach	Peninsula	in	2003,	Pinkie	was	very	involved	in	the	King	
County	District	as	a	member	of	GFWC	Sokico.		She	held	the	offices	of	treasurer,	vice-
president	and	then	president	of	King	County	District.	


Today,	Pinkie	is	a	member	of	GFWC	Vista	and	has	held	the	office	of	treasurer	for	GFWC	
Columbia	District.		She	served	as	GFWC	Columbia	District	President	from	2016	to	2018.			In	
addition,	Pinkie	holds	membership	in	GFWC	Valley	Volunteers	and	GFWC	Apple	Blossom	
Club.


Pinkie	is	extremely	dependable	and	very	diligent	in	maintaining	a	budget.


She	and	husband	“Egg”	(Oliver)	celebrated	their	55th	wedding	anniversary	in	October.		They	
have	two	adult	children.		Their	daughter,	Kimberly	Skagen,	currently	serves	as	the	GFWC-WS	
Treasurer	and	is	a	very	active	member	of	the	GFWC	Valley	Volunteers.		They	also	have	a	son,	
Scott.


GFWC	Columbia	District	is	very	proud	to	endorse	Virginia	“Pinkie”	Eggleston	as	Treasurer	for	
GFWC	Washington	State.


	

Paulette	Stinson

GFWC	Columbia	District	President
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Virginia	“Pinkie”	Eggleston,	candidate	 
GFWC	Washington	State	Treasurer




Resolutions

Resolutions	to	be	addressed	at	the	2022	GFWC	Washington	State	Convention:

All	resolutions	in	Education	and	Libraries	have	been	reviewed	and	proposed	to	remain	unchanged.


In	the	Health	and	Wellness	Program


402.	Breast	Cancer	Examination.	The	Resolutions	Committee	proposes	the	addition	of	the	word	
ultrasounds	after	mammograms.


If	approved	would	read:	RESOLVED,	That	GFWC	–	Washington	State	actively	engages	in	cancer	
detection	programs	by	acquainting	members	with	techniques	for	self-examination	and	the	need	for	
regular	physical	examination	by	a	physician	and	mammograms,	ultrasounds	or	MRI’s	if	needed;	and	
further


403.	Gerontology.	The	Resolutions	Committee	proposes	the	addition	of	a	new	resolved.	RESOLVED,	
that	GFWC	–	Washington	State	urges	doctors	to	be	aware	of	the	need	of	aging	special	needs	
individuals	and	elderly	persons	with	memory	issues	to	prevent	elder	abuse	and	fraud.


407.	Colorectal	Cancer	Awareness.	The	Resolutions	Committee	proposes	to	delete	the	second	
WHEREAS	and	insert	a	new	second	WHEREAS	to	read	WHEREAS,	Cologuard	is	a	non-invasive	test	and	
a	positive	result	may	indicate	the	presence	of	colorectal	cancer	and	should	be	followed	up	with	a	
diagnostic	colonoscopy.


The	committee	also	proposes	to	insert	the	words	cologuard	tests	after	regular	In	the	first	RESOLVED.	


If	approved	would	read:		RESOLVED,	that	GFWC-Washington	State	strongly	encourages	everyone	over	
50	to	follow	their	physician’s	advice	as	to	when	to	schedule	regular	cologuard	tests	and	colonoscopies,	
and	further


408.	Skin	Cancer	Awareness	and	Prevention.	The	Resolutions	Committee	proposes	to	add	a	6	and	7	
following	5	in	the	first	RESOLVED.	If	approved	would	read	RESOLVED,	that	GFWC	–	Washington	State	
member	protect	their	families	by:


1,	Applying	water-resistant	sunscreen

2.	Wearing	appropriate	protective	clothing

3.	Seeking	shade	when	appropriate

4.	Using	extra	caution	near	water,	snow	and	sand

5.	Avoid	tanning	beds	and	sunburn

6.	Schedule	regular	yearly	checkups	by	a	qualified	Dermatologist

7.	Check	the	side	effects	of	medications	because	some	blood	pressure	medications	are	known	
to	increase	the	chances	of	getting	skin	cancer.


The	Resolutions	Committee	proposes	the	following	resolutions	in	the	Health	and	Wellness	Program	
remain	unchanged:	Resolutions	404	Social	Security;	405	Strengthening	Family	Responsibility;	406	
Strengthening	Family	Unity;	409.	Bicycle	Helmets;	410	Affirmation	of	Faith;	411	Breast	Cancer;	412	
Child	Foster	Care;	413	Diabetes;	414	Economic	Equity;	and	415	Gynecologic	Cancer.


Resolutions	in	the	Civic	Engagement	and	Outreach	program	will	be	reviewed	in	the	next	
administration.


Bonnie	Walden

Resolutions	Chairman

Living the Volunteer Spirit Page 25	



The Washington Clubwoman

is published quarterly by


Kimberly Skagen, Editor 

12100 SE Triviere TRL 

Port Orchard, WA  98367

Send submissions to:


WashingtonClubwoman@yahoo.com


2020-2022 GFWC-WS  
Executive Committee:


President:  
Lela Taylor


President Elect:  
Dorothy Crowder 

Vice-President:  

Susan Tyler

Secretary:  

Ginger Bowman-Rape

Treasurer:  

Kimberly Skagen

Columbia District:  
Paulette Stinson


King County District:  
Nancy Larsen


Peninsula District:  
Cindy Bassage


Northeastern District: 
Tami Wright


North Central District:  
Margaret Schiffner


Advisories:

Parliamentary Advisor:  

Nancy Jones

Financial Secretary:  

Cindy Bassage

Endowment Trustee:  

Linda Butcher 
Corresponding Secretary:  

Nancy Burdick

March					

	8th		 	 Women’s	Day

15th		 	 Chairmen	reports	due	to	HQ

16th	 	 St.	Patrick’s	Day

20th	 	 First	Day	of	Spring

								

April						

17th	 	 Easter

18th	 	 Tax	Day

21-24	 	 Spring	Convention,	Olympia 
						

May

1st	 	 Clubwoman	Articles	due

8th	 	 Mother’s	Day

31st		 	 Memorial	Day

					


Keep	up	to	date	with	GFWC	happenings	… 
					locally,	nationally	and	around	the	state.

			


Our	GFWC-WS	website:	

										https://www.gfwcws.org	

			


Our	email	for	website	submissions:

									webmasters@gfwcws.org

Find…	

				Forms!		Manuals!

									District	events!		Pictures!

														Club	&	State	newsletters!

	 	 		So	many	things	to	find!	


Events	& 
										Special	Days

Find us on Facebook:  
GFWC Women's Club 

of Ukraine

https://www.facebook.com/gfwomens
https://www.facebook.com/gfwomens
https://www.gfwcws.org
mailto:webmasters@gfwcws.org


		

GFWC-WS 2022 Convention 
FUNDRAISING 

  

We are BACK with 3 great 
FUNDRAISERS 

  
            50/50 Raffle  

  Mugs of Love  
       (Limit 2 per club) 

  

Baskets      
any theme   
(1 per district) 	



Pre-Convention	–	Visit	the	GFWC	Olympia	Woman’s	Club	Open	House	on	Thursday,	1-4	p.m.


Hotel	Information

This	year’s	convention	is	being	held	at	the	Olympia	Hotel	at	Capital	Lake.	This	is	the	same	hotel	we	
visited	in	2020,	which	was	the	Red	Lion	at	that	time.	They	are	very	excited	to	have	us	return.		


The	room	rate	for	this	convention	is	$110/night	but	the	hotel	offers	breakfast	included	with	your	
room.	This	is	a	plated	breakfast	in	the	restaurant,	you	order	off	the	menu.	When	you	check	in,	if	there	
are	more	than	two	people	in	your	room	ask	for	an	extra	breakfast	coupon	for	the	extra	persons.	This	is	
a	$12-15	value,	and	we	hope	you	will	take	full	advantage	of	this	opportunity.	The	cutoff	date	for	our	
room	block	is	April	1st.	Don’t	miss	making	your	reservation	at	our	special	rate.		You	can	always	cancel	
up	to	48	hours	in	advance.	


Covid	protocols	and	staffing	shortages	have	hit	the	hotel	industry	hard.	As	many	hotels	are	doing	in	
the	present	time	period,	the	Olympia	Hotel	has	gone	to	reduced	room	refresh.		They	will	not	refresh	
your	linens	on	a	daily	basis,	unless	you	call	the	front	desk	and	request	the	service.		


The	West	Water	Restaurant	offers	a	great	environment	for	catching	up	and	relaxing	with	friends.	
Overlooking	Capital	Lake,	enjoy	refreshments	in	the	West	Water	Lounge.	This	area	has	been	
redecorated	since	our	last	visit.	The	lobby	bistro	offers	espresso	from	a	local	roastery	and	a	wide	
selection	of	baked	goods.	


Hotel’s	Covid	Mandate

At	the	present	time	masks	must	be	worn	in	all	common	area	of	the	hotel	at	all	times.		Once	you	are	
seated	in	the	restaurant	or	in	the	banquet	room	for	our	meals,	you	may	remove	your	mask.	


However,	at	this	writing	the	state	is	looking	at	removing	these	mandates	for	outdoor	activities	and	
possibly	indoor	gatherings.	Keep	your	eye	on	the	news,	and	we	can	hope	for	the	best.	Of	course,	if	
you	are	more	comfortable	wearing	your	mask	during	our	meetings,	do	not	hesitate	to	wear	your	
favorite	face	covering.	The	health	of	our	members	and	those	around	us	is	our	first	concern.	We	do	not	
want	anyone	to	be	uncomfortable.	We	are	just	excited	to	have	the	opportunity	to	come	together	in	
person	no	matter	with	or	without	masks!!!


126th	GFWC-WS	Annual	
Convention


April	21-24,	2022




Convention	Menus


Friday	Lunch:		$22.50

	 Turkey,	Bacon,	Ranch	Wrap,	 	 OR	 	 Roasted	Vegetable	Wrap

	 Chips	&	Chef’s	Choice	of	Dessert	 	 	 Chips	&	Chef’s	Choice	of	Dessert

	 Iced	Tea,	Coffee,	Tea	 	 	 	 	 Iced	Tea,	Coffee,	Tea


Friday	Dinner:		$38.00

	 Pork	Loin	with	Apple	Chutney		 OR	 	 Pasta	Primavera

	 Buttermilk	Mashed	Potatoes			 	 	 Penne	Pasta	w/Seasonal	Vegetables

	 Charred	Broccoli	 	 	 	 	 Garlic	Bread

	 Chef’s	Choice	of	Dessert	 	 	 	 Chef’s	Choice	of	Dessert

	 Iced	Tea,	Coffee,	Tea	 	 	 	 	 Iced	Tea,	Coffee,	Tea


Saturday	Lunch:		$22.50

	 Grilled	Chicken	Caesar	Salad	 	 OR	 	 Spinach	and	Apple	Salad

	 Artisan	Rolls	 	 	 	 	 	 Artisan	Rolls

	 Chef’s	Choice	of	Dessert	 	 	 	 Chef’s	Choice	of	Dessert

	 Iced	Tea,	Coffee,	Tea	 	 	 	 	 Iced	Tea,	Coffee,	Tea


Saturday	Dinner:		$38.00

	 Herb	Crusted	Chicken		 	 OR	 	 Stuffed	Portobello	Mushroom

	 Roasted	Root	Vegetables	 	 	 	 Wild	Rice	Pilaf		

	 Potato	Gratin	 	 	 	 	 	 Crispy	Brussels	Sprouts

	 Chef’s	Choice	of	Dessert	 	 	 	 Chef’s	Choice	of	Dessert

	 Iced	Tea,	Coffee,	Tea	 	 	 	 	 Iced	Tea,	Coffee,	Tea


Sunday	Breakfast:		$24.25

	 Brioche	French	Toast

	 Fresh	Fruit

	 Applewood	Bacon

	 Coffee	Service	&	Fresh	Juice


What	to	Wear

All	meetings	are	business	casual.	For	Friday’s	dinner	it	is	suggested	After	Five.	Saturday	is	the	
Installation	banquet	and	cocktail,	or	formal	dress	is	suggested.	Sunday	breakfast	is	travelling	clothes	
and	GFWC	wear.	Here	is	your	opportunity	to	show	off	your	federation	wear	all	the	way	home.


What	to	Bring

Lots	of	enthusiasm,	smiles,	and	hugs	to	share.	Bring	a	friend	and	share	federation.		It	has	been	a	very	
long	two	years	since	we	were	all	able	to	be	together.		Members	are	counting	the	days	before	we	get	to	
share	another	meeting	and	catch	up	on	all	that	has	been	going	on	around	the	state.	


President	Lela	has	asked	that	we	finish	out	her	President’s	Project	with	one	last	collection	of	bears	
and/or	handbags.	There	will	be	handbags	on	the	table	at	Friday’s	lunch.	Help	fill	them	with	items	you	
think	women	might	need	when	they	leave	a	domestic	violence	situation	with	nothing	but	the	clothes	
on	their	backs.	Some	of	the	handbags	may	go	to	the	homeless	shelters	as	well.	Reaching	out	in	
kindness	can	brighten	the	day	for	the	receiver	as	well	as	the	donor.	


Bring	extra	cash	for	fundraisers	and	do	not	forget	your	green	Washington	State	name	badge.


See	you	in	Olympia!



126th	Annual	Convention	–	GFWC-Washington	State

April	21-24,	2022


Olympia	Hotel	at	Capitol	Lake	-	Olympia,	Washington

“GFWC-WS	-	The	Rainbow’s	Pot	of	Gold”


	

Preliminary	Agenda


	


Registration	Hours:	

Thursday,	April	21	–	1:00-6:00	pm

Friday,	April	22	–	7:00-9:00	am

Friday	&	Saturday	Afternoon	–	in	or	near	meeting	rooms	as	needed


	


Art	Room	Hours:


	 Friday	–	Accept	Art	Exhibits	 	 	 	 8:00	a.m.	–	10:00	a.m.

	 Friday	–	Art	Exhibit	viewing	&	voting	 	 	 4:00	p.m.	–	6:00	p.m.

	 Saturday	–	Closed	for	Judging		 	 	 9:00	a.m.	–	11:00	a.m.

	 Saturday	-	Pick	up	Art	Exhibit		 	 	 3:30	p.m.	–	4:30	p.m.


	


Thursday,	April	21,	2022

Pre-Convention	Events


1	to	4	p.m.								Open	House,	Everyone	Welcome	–	Olympia	Woman’s	Club	–	See	flyer	for	details.


1	to	6	p.m.		 Convention	Registration	Open

3:00	p.m.	 Finance	Committee	Meeting

4:00	p.m.	 Elected	Officers	Meeting

4:30	p.m.	 Executive	Committee	Meeting


(Elected	officers,	Financial	Secretary,	Endowment	Trustee,	District	Presidents,	
Parliamentary	Advisors)


5:00	p.m.	 Group	Meetings:

																			 Community	Service	Program	&	Advancement	Chairmen	–	Bonnie	Rail					

																		 District	&	Club	Presidents	–	Susan	Tyler,	GFWC-WS	Vice	President 

																				 Federation	Forest	Committee

																			 Nominating	Committee

6:00	p.m.						 Past	State	President’s	Dinner	–	Off	site	–	Anthony’s	Homeport				

	


DINNER	ON	YOUR	OWN

	


9:00	p.m.	 Social	Gathering	and	Fun	Night	–	“Catching	up	with	Old	Friends”	–	Music,	games,	and	gab! 

(No	host	bar	available) 



Friday,	April	22,	2022

7:30	–	9:00				 Plated	breakfast	in	the	restaurant		(included	with	your	room	charge)

	

9:00	a.m.				 ABC	Meeting	–	Nancy	Burdick	

	

9:30	a.m.					 Opening	of	the	126th	GFWC-Washington	State	Convention


	 	 Call	to	Order	–	Lela	Taylor,	GFWC-WS	President																									

	 	 Presentation	of	the	Colors	

	 	 Pledge	of	Allegiance	to	the	Flag	of	the	United	States	of	American	–

	 	 	 Led	by	Barbara	Murray,	Civil	Engagement	and	Outreach	Chairman

																									 Thought	for	the	Day	-	Jane	Cline,	GFWC-WS	Spiritual	Values	Chairman

																									 Welcome	–	Cindy	Bassage,	Peninsula	District	President

																									 Response	–	Margaret	Schiffner,	North	Central	District	President

	 	 Introductions	–	Lela	Taylor,	GFWC-WS	President

	 	 Rules	of	Procedure	–	Nancy	Jones,	Parliamentary	Advisor

																									 Presentation	of	the	Convention	Program	–	Jeanette	Jester,	Convention	Chairman

																								 Approval	of	the	125th	Convention	Minutes	–	Ginger	Bowman-Rape,	GFWC-WS	Secretary

																									 Committee	to	approve	the	minutes	of	the	126th	Annual	Convention	

																									 Correspondence	–	Ginger	Bowman-Rape,	GFWC-WS	Secretary

																									 Preliminary	Credentials	Report	–	Pinkie	Eggleston,	Credentials	Chairman

																									 Financial	Reports


										 Cindy	Bassage	–	Financial	Secretary

								 	 Linda	Butcher	–	Endowment	Trustee


Break	–	Stand	up,	turn	around	and	shake	it	all	about!		Led	by,	Julie	Thompson	(10	Minutes)

																						 Community	Service	Program	Awards:		Bonnie	Rail,	Dean	of	Chairmen

																												 Arts	&	Culture	–	Habiba	Sadat,	Chairman

																													 Civic	Engagement	&	Outreach	–	Barbara	Murray,	Chairman

																													 Education	&	Libraries	–	Kathie	Jorgensen,	Chairman

																															 Environment	–	Beth	Juvik,	Chairman

																														 Health	&	Wellness	–	Julie	Thompson	&	Cheryl	Coon,	Co-Chairman

																																 ESO	–	Jeanette	Jester,	Director

																	 Announcements	–	Jeanette	Jester,	Convention	Chairman

	

11:30	a.m.								Memorial	Service	–	In	Memory	of	Dolores	Kuykendahl,	GFWC-WS	President	1998-2000

	

12:15	p.m.	 Lunch	–	Celebrating	“Our	Rainbow	Connection”	


	 	 Announcement	of	the	2022	GFWC-WS	LEADS	Winner,	Sandra	Groves,	Leadership	Chairman

	 	 Speaker	–	Federation	Forest	Park	Ranger,	Krystal	Miller

	 	 Special	Presentation	-	Lynn	Cline	&	Char	Lysne

	 	 Leadership	Awards	–	Sandra	Groves,	Chairman

	 	 Announcements	–	Jeanette	Jester,	Convention	Chairman

	

1:45	p.m.										Business	Session	Resumes																																																																																																								


																			 GFWC-WS	Officers	Reports

	 	 	 Treasurer	–	Kim	Skagen

	 	 	 Secretary	–	Ginger	Bowman-Rape

																										 	 Vice	President	–	Susan	Tyler

	 	 	 President-Elect	–	Dorothy	Crowder

	 	 	 President	–	Lela	Taylor




Friday,	April	22,	continues

	 	 Junior	Special	Project,	Advocates	for	Children	–	Diana	Cunningham,	Chairman

																									 Community	Impact	Program	–	Cheryl	Holman,	Chairman

																									 Charlotte	Gyllenburg	Contest	–	Bonnie	Rail,	Chairman

	 	 Presentation	of	GFWC-WS	Educational	Scholarships	–	Rena	Johnson,	Chairman

																									 Report	of	the	Nominating	Committee	–	Jeanette	Jester,	Chairman

	 	 	 Nominations	from	the	floor							

																									 	 Presentation	of	Candidates	for	office	

																									 	 Election	of	GFWC-WS	2022-2024	Officers

	

4:00	p.m.										ESO	Meeting	-	Jeanette	Jester,	Director																																																																																					

	

6:15	p.m.			 Social	Gathering	“Renewing	Old	Friendships!”		

																									 (No	Host	Bar	Available)																																					


7:00	p.m.	 “Rainbows	of	Service”	Dinner																																							


																									 Introduction	of	the	2022	Clubwoman	of	the	Year	–	Susan	Tyler,	GFWC-WS	Vice	President

																						 Expression	of	Thanks	–	Marilyn	Nichols,	Bylaw	Committee

																									 Speaker	–	Claire	Boyte-White,	Communications	Consultant,	Climate	Commitment	Act

																												 Air	Quality	Program	–	WA	State	Department	of	Ecology

	 	 Membership	Awards	–	Lynn	Cline,	Chairman

																									 Announcements	–	Jeanette	Jester,	Convention	Chairman

	

9:00	p.m.										GFWC-WS	President’s	Open	House

																									 Honoring	the	GFWC-WS	2020-2022	Administration

	


Saturday,	April	23,	2022

7:30	–	9:00				 Plated	breakfast	in	the	restaurant		(included	with	your	room	charge)

	

9:00-11:00	 Art	Room	Closed	for	Judging

	

9:30	a.m.		 Business	Session	Reconvenes

																									 Resolutions	–	Bonnie	Walden,	Chairman

																									 Bylaws	–	Cindy	Bassage,	Chairman

																									 Domestic	Violence	Awareness	&	Prevention	Awards	–	Ginger	Bowman-Rape,	Chairman

																									 Communication	&	Public	Relations	–	Rita	Loseth,	Chairman

																									 Website	Awards	–	Rita	Loseth,	Webmaster	

																									 Club	Newsletter	Awards	–	Kim	Skagen,	Clubwoman	Editor

																									 Legislation	and	Public	Policy	Awards	–	Martha	Curwen

																								

11:30	a.m.								“Our	Rainbow	of	Districts”	Luncheon


																				 Expression	of	Thanks	–	Betty	MacMaster,	Immediate	Past	President

																		 Reports	of	the	District	Presidents	–	Susan	Tyler,	GFWC-WS	Vice	President

																												 Columbia	District	–	Paulette	Stimpson,	President												

																												 King	County	District	–	Nancy	Larsen,	President

																														 North	Central	District	–	Margaret	Schiffner,	President

																													 Northeastern	District	–	Bonnie	Rail,	Vice	President

																													 Peninsula	District	–	Cindy	Bassage,	President

																			 Report	of	Clubs	–	Susan	Tyler,	GFWC-WS	Vice	President	&	Counselor	to	the	Clubs




Saturday	April	23,	continues

1:00	p.m.										Business	Session	Resumes

																									 President’s	Special	Project	Awards	–	Lela	Taylor,	GFWC-WS	President

																									 Women’s	History	Awards	–	Vicki	Connor,	Chairman

																									 Fundraising	Awards	–	Sally	Gill,	Chairman

																									 Parade	of	the	Arts,	and	Awards	–	Habiba	Sadat,	Chairman


	 	 Unfinished	Business:


																						 New	Business:

																									 Final	Credentials	Report	–	Pinkie	Eggleston,	Chairman

																									 Announcements	–	Jeanette	Jester,	Convention	Chairman

	

3:30	p.m.										Pick	up	Art	Contest	entries	by	4:30	p.m.

	

4:00	p.m.										2022-2024	Executive	Committee	Meeting

	

4:30	p.m.										Installation	Rehearsal	

	

6:00	p.m.										Happy	Hour:		Honoring	Outgoing	&	Incoming	Officers

																									 (No	Host	Bar	Available)									

	

6:45	p.m.										Processional	participants	line	up	

	

7:00	p.m.										“WINGS”	Installation	Banquet

																									 Processional	–	Announced	by	Linda	Butcher,	Endowment	Trustee

																									 Welcome	&	Introductions	of	Guests	–	Lela	Taylor,	GFWC-WS	President

																									 Expression	of	Thanks	–	Nancy	Burdick,	Administrative	Secretary

																									 Fundraising	Final	Report	–	Sally	Gill,	Chairman

																									 President’s	Remarks,	Lela	Taylor,	GFWC-WS	President

																									 Installation	of	2020-2022	Elected	Officers	–	Installing	Officer,	Carlene	Garner,

																																				GFWC	International	Past	President

																									 Installation	Address	

																									 Presentation	of	the	Outgoing	President’s	Pin	

																									 Presentation	of	the	Historic	Apple	Gavel

																									 Adjournment	of	the	126th	GFWC-WS	Convention	

	

9:00	p.m.										Reception	Honoring	2022-2024	GFWC-WS	President	-	President’s	Suite

	


Sunday,	April	24	–	Post	Convention	Events

	

9:00	a.m.										Post-Convention	Board	Meeting	–	Rise	&	Shine	Breakfast,	State	Room

																																				(All	clubwomen	are	welcome)

	

12:00	p.m.								Adjourn	


Travel	Safe

See	you	in	September




 

Bring your Member Art and GFWC entries to convention :   

Wearable Art ° Fiber Art ° Jewelry ° Painting & Fine Art ° Student Art ° Photography 

The Art Room will be open at 8:00 until 10:00a.m. on Friday morning to receive Member Art  entries.  Make sure you include 
your “Creative Arts Waiver” (copy attached) with your entries.   

Unfortunately, there is not writing contest this year.  Due to Covid and not knowing if we could have an in-person meeting 
the deadline passed for this year.  So, start writing for the next Convention. 

 

GFWC Photography Contest rules: 

• Photographs may be vertical/portrait or horizontal/landscape. 
• Photographs must be the original work of the member submitting the photo. 
• Each photograph must be an 8x10-inch print.  Digital submissions alone will not be considered, but a high-

resolution digital copy of the submission is encouraged. 
• All photographs must be mounted on a rigid 8 x10-ince board and overall thickness may not exceed 3/8 inch. NO 

mattes, frames, or hangers! 
• Judges will look at the overall creativity of subject and quality of the photograph. 
• Photographs may be taken using film or with digital cameras and may be color or black and white. 
• Winning photographs will NOT be returned.  (These are sent on to GFWC) 
• Each photograph must have a label affixed to its back with the following information: 

o Contact name:  The World in Pictures with category or GFWC Living the Volunteer Spirit 
o Photographer’s Name, Email Address, Mailing Address, and Phone Number; Name and State of 

sponsoring club. 
o Title and brief caption giving location, date, and other pertinent info about the photograph 
o Arrow indicating top of the photograph. 

 

In an effort to make sure we have room for all of your entries, please drop this chairman an email prior to convention 
indicating what you are entering and how many pieces you have.  It will help for set-up and judging.  Thanks for your help in 
make the competition an exciting experience for everyone. 

Habiba Sadat, Arts & Culture Chairman 
Habibasadat1@gmail.com 



CREATIVE ARTS WAIVER
With my signature I declare that:

I have created the submitted work, entitled ________________________________, and I own the 
full copyright. The work has not been published before.

With my work, including pictures, tables, or additional media, I do not violate or infringe the copyright of 
other persons or entities. 

The work in question is (please check one): Photography Poetry Short Story

I grant the General Federation of Women’s Clubs a royalty-free perpetual license to use, reproduce, post, 
display, create derivative works, sell, license, or sub-license the work in any media now known or later 
invented without limitation, for commercial or non-commercial purposes.

I agree that I shall not release the work to any other publication in the same or substantially similar form, 
without prior written and explicit consent from the General Federation of Women’s Clubs.

This agreement shall become effective and binding at the date of formal acceptance of the work for publication 
by the General Federation of Women’s Clubs.

www.GFWC.org

Full Name (Print)

Mailing Address

City State Zip

Email

Phone

Signature          Date

Parent/Guardian Signature (if submitter is under 18 years of age)    Date



PARLIAMENTARY WORD FIND

N O I T N E V N O C R D N E S

 S N C O H D A E C R U D E Y U

E E A A L L C K B E N I R E O

L T R Y L F A I U D T A O A M

C E E I O L T R D E T C N S I

I E S E A R E T G N D C R O N

T M C L R T I S E T N L A W A

R R I D A A I M T I A A M H N

A O N L W X A M D A H M R E U

A F D E A I N A Y L I A I R S

G T E L L E R Q R S S T F E R

E A T R Y E S U S S T I F A I

N L A U B D U E S I O O A S A

D P E L I S A U Q A R N E A H

A B S E N T E E N D Y E R Y C

Acclamation Nay Tie
Absentee One Unanimous

Ad Hoc Parliamentary Use
Agenda Platform Vacate
Articles Quasi Wait
Budget Queue Whereas
Bylaw Reaffirm Yeas

Call Rescind Yield
Chairs RONR

Convention Rule
Credentials Rude

Dais Run
Dues Say
Dye Seat
End See

Hand Send
History Seriatim
Later Strike
Law Tax

Meet Teller

HOW TO PLAY:  All the words 
listed below appear in  the 
puzzle - horizontal, 
vertically,diagonally and even 
backwards.  Find them, circle 
each letter of the word and 
strike it off the list.  The leftover 
letters spell a wonderphrase.

HAVE FUN!

Nancy Jones


